Office of the Board of Directors

P.O. Box 626

Benton City, WA 99320

Phone:  509-588-4396 

Board of Directors Meeting

July 10, 2019
The Benton Irrigation District’s (BID), Board of Directors (BOD) Wednesday meeting was held at the District office on Highland Road in Benton City, WA beginning at 8:00AM.

In Attendance: Chairman Robert Buoy, Director Tyler Wilson, Operations Manager Ed Mitchell, Office Manager Ivy Johnson. 
1.  June 24, 2019 meeting minutes. Director Wilson moved to approve the meeting minutes, Chairman Buoy 2nd, all in favor.
2. Operation/Maintenance Vouchers:

       25-26          $16,211.33
    Voucher to County    $43,940.64


Total     $60,151.97
  Director Wilson moved to approve vouchers 25-26 and vouchers to the County, Chairman Buoy 2nd, all in favor.
3.  Administrative Report
· Presented approved meeting minutes for signatures
· Presented updated P&L and Balance Sheets for the District

· Presented a letter to Benton County Commissioners requesting them to appoint a new Board member since Director Gray sold his property and no longer qualified to be on the Board. Director Wilson moved to sign and send the letter to the Benton County Commissioners requesting them to appoint a new Board member, Chairman Buoy 2nd, all in favor
4.  Maintenance Report

· Running an average of 27 CFS at the river pump station

· They have replaced a hydraulic motor on the # 5 fish screen
· They have replaced a control board on A/C unit # 2

· The Operations Manager stated that the BPA broke a 12” main line up on Acord Rd. they didn’t call in a U-Dig. The Operations Manager called T Tap to come in to repair it, it cost $3,996.00 to do the repair. The Operations Manager spoke with the BPA Land use Agreement office about the repair and still waiting to find out if BPA is going to pay for the repair.

5.  Executive Session at 8:30AM for 45 minutes.

     RCW 42.30.110 (1)(i)(iii)

     Out of Executive Session at 9:15AM, no action taken

6.  Maintenance Report Continued

· The Operations Manager stated that when the software tech was at the river pump station last time he stated that the hardware needs to be updated for better efficiency, he is putting a bid together for the updates
· The repairs on Rd 682 have been completed

· The City has a street project and they will be widening the street and the District has a blow off there, the Operations Manager will meet with them today to make sure the blow off will stay accessible

· They have sprayed weeds at the pump station and the office

Director Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, Chairman Buoy 2nd, all in favor

Meeting adjourned at 9:35AM.
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